Newsletter 2



Agenda

16/09 Newsletter Vreedzaam block 2
20/09 Start block 2 Vreedzaam
23/09 Bliksemstage group 7
26/09 Start Start Children's book week
02/10 Bliksemstage group 8
04/10 Newsletter 3

Tip: In Social Schools, under calendar, you can also find important activities and days off for the upcoming period.

Review general parent's evening and starting interviews

Last Tuesday evening was parents' evening. Thank you to all the parents who came. This ensures that you are well informed about what your child is experiencing and how you can best support them at home!

The initial meetings took place last week. We are glad that most parents/guardians were able to attend. Cooperation between the school and parents is very important for the optimal development of your child(ren)!

Participation council (MR)

As a parent, you can also play an important role for the school and on behalf of the parents/guardians of all students by participating in the MR. As indicated before the summer holidays, we are looking for a new parent to join our MR. Below is a short text explaining what the MR entails. If you are interested, we look forward to hearing from you. Please send your response to:

directie@bsklaverblad.nl The principal will then contact you together with a member

of the MR for an introductory meeting and exploratory discussion.

What is the MR and what does it do? Every school should have an MR (participation council). This consists of staff members and parents.

The MR should receive the school board's annual budget and policy plans so that it is aware of the main points of the educational policy and knows how the school is doing. The MR also has the right of consent on, among other things, the educational objectives of a school. This means that these objectives can only be set or changed with the consent of the MR.

If you are interested in contributing your ideas and thus contributing to developments at Klaverblad, we would love to hear from you!

Children's book week

Children's Book Week starts again on Wednesday, September 26! This year, there will be no central opening ceremony, and during this period, reading (aloud) will be even more central at school. Reading is incredibly important for children's development. In addition, we want all children to discover that reading books can be fun!

Reading together or aloud and encouraging reading are things you can also do very well at home with your child.

It is important to discover which genre your child enjoys



reading or being read to. You can borrow books for free at the public library (Oba). Happy reading!

Update miss Astrid

Dear all,

I would like to give you an update on my absence. The parents of my class from last school year were already aware of the reason for my absence, but I feel the need to share it with the other parents as well, as I feel a connection with many parents (including parents whose children I have had in my class in recent years).

Last June, I was diagnosed with a malignant tumor in my colon. I had surgery for this. I am currently undergoing chemotherapy. There are four courses of treatment in total, and course 3 is almost over, so I have one more to go. It's all very difficult, but I'm going for it!

The months after the chemotherapy treatment will be devoted to recovery. I don't dare say how long that will take and I can't estimate it at this point. When I feel a little better in a while, I will definitely visit Klaverblad, because I miss the children and you as parents very much. I really enjoy my work!

I hope to see you again in the future at Klaverblad Primary School. Best wishes, Ms. Astrid

Conference Zonova opvang & onderwijs en oudercollectief

On Wednesday, September 24, 2025, Zonova and the Southeast Parent Collective will jointly organize a conference.

This meeting will focus on restoring trust and building connections to work together on the future of children in Southeast Amsterdam. We are looking ahead, but we are also taking responsibility for the past. By healing together, we can work on building connections and the solid foundation that our children in Southeast Amsterdam deserve.

See the attachment for the invitation!